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Birthday Crowns 
 
We would like to pass on our thanks to 
Shipley Parish Council for providing each 
child with a commemorative crown to 
celebrate the 90th birthday of Queen 
Elizabeth II.  The children will bring home 
their crown on the queen’s birthday June 
21st. 
 
 

 
Bags of Support 
 
We would like to thank everyone that donated items to the Bags of Support collection earlier this 
year, and Mrs Cort for organising it.  As well as making good use of unwanted items, £228.10 has 
been raised for the school. 
 
Staff News 
 
Later this summer, after half term, Mrs Jacques will not be in school as she is having an operation.  
She does hope to be back before the end of the summer term but this will depend very much on her 
recovery.  Mrs Jacques will be preparing the children’s work for the period of her absence.  During 
this time Mrs Anderson and Mrs Debney will be in Cadbury class; Mrs Debney having worked in 
several classes in school recently.  She will be meeting with Mrs Jacques to arrange the smoothest 
handover for the period when Mrs Jacques is away.  Of course we wish Mrs Jacques a very speedy 
recovery. 
 

Pupil Achievements 
 
Well done to both Bella and Phoebe Payne who have achieved their Gymnastics Level 1 award.  
Congratulations to Bella Payne who is the Atlantis Swimmer of the month for March for Steyning and 
Billingshurst.  We would also like to congratulate William Cartner who has achieved Grade 2 in his 
drum exam.  
 
If you have any pupil achievements that you would like mentioned in the newsletter, please e-mail the 
office: office@williampenn.w-sussex.sch.uk 
 


